
 
 

RESPONSE TO PUBLIC QUESTIONS 
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL   DATE 4 MAY 2022 
 
Public Question Time and Submissions  
 

Question from Louise Hird:  

Further consultant reports have been uploaded to the Have Your Say website relating to 
Council’s proposal to sell three early learning centres. These consultant reports include 
access reports, building condition reports, rental assessment reports, geotechnical reports, 
property risk assessments plus many more. Can council please explain how these reports 
will be used to assist Councillors in reaching a decision in relation to the future of these three 
centres? Further, can Council please explain how much has been spent in obtaining the 
various reports and where did this funding come from? 

 

Response:  

As noted, there are various consultant reports uploaded to the Document Library of Have 
Your Say webpage. These are not the subject of Council’s consultation but provide 
information regarding the three properties/facilities and responses to the some of the queries 
that arose through the consultation. 

The cost to Council of these assessment reports is approximately $170k over the three 
properties and is funded from Councils Property budget. Note that the reports have not only 
been valuable to Council’s community consultation but are also useful to Council’s 
management and potential development of the three properties.  

 

 

*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time and Councillor Question 
Time which were answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting. 


